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DIRECTORS MESSAGES 
 
 

DIRECTOR’S MESSAGE 
As we are counting down to the holidays, it is my wish for 
everyone to have a safe and happy season filled with love and 
laughter.  The response to our toy drives was nothing short of 
wonderful.  Thank you for your generosity, many children will 
wake up to a nice surprise on Christmas morning.   

 
THE CARD ROOM 

Please refrain from bringing food into the card playing area.  In 
the event you find it impossible to avoid bringing food, we ask 
you keep it on the coffee bar side and clean up after 
yourselves. There is absolutely no food allowed at the ‘poker’ 
tables.    

 
CANTINA CLOSED 12/24 – 1/2/19 

Happy Holidays from the Cantina Crew.  See you on 1/2 
 

NOTICE 
Every two years, homeowners have the opportunity to serve 
on the Board of Directors of the Country Club Village Service 
Corporation to help oversee the operationof our water and 
wastewater plants, budgets, etc.  Elections will be held at the 
2019 Annual Meeting onTuesday, January 8, 2019 at 4:00 pm 
in the auditorium.  If you are interested in serving on the 
Service Corporation Board, send your resume to CCV Service 
Corporation, Board of Directors Nominating Committee, 8000 
South US 1, Suite 402, Port St. Lucie, FL  34952.  A resume is 
required.  Thank you. 

 
HAPPY HOUR IN DECEMBER 

On December 21, we will have happy hour from 5 – 7 pm.  As 
of now, there is not going to be food available, but wewill 
certainly have snacks on the tables and you arewelcome to 
bring some special treats if you wish to share with your table. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DON’T MISS THIS ONE!! 
On December 23rd, come to the lounge for a Christmas sing-
along.  Pat Clymer will be playing the harp and Joann Trainor 
will be on the piano.  By that, I mean Joann will be playing the 
piano.  The Rec Dept will provide cookies and coffee for your 
enjoyment.  This will start at 2 and continue until about 3:30 
pm. 
 

NEW YEAR’S EVE GALA 
I cannot believe it is time to talk about New Year’s Evealready, 
but here we are folks.  This year will be similar to last years 
gala.  We will accept reservations for tables of any amount at 
$15 per person.  You decide how many, wewill decide where 
your table will be. This is so we can make best use of the space 
in the auditorium and allow as many people to attend as 
possible.  Once the tickets are paid for, they will be issued.  If 
we are holding a reservation for you, please try to come and 
pay for your tickets as soon as possible. The first hour, we will 
be served a wonderful assortment of hearty appetizers and 
mingling with our friends and neighbors. Big Frank will keep 
our feet moving playing our favorite tunes from 8:00on.  After 
the Midnight Celebration, we will have coffee and danish 
available for you prior to retiring for the evening.  This is a 
BYOB event and you are encouraged to dress appropriately; 
no shorts will be allowed.  Tickets are available now at the Rec 
desk. 

 
GET READY FOR ANOTHER COMEDY NIGHT 

Rich Shultis is coming back due to popular demand.  His show 
is scheduled for January 8th at 8:00 pm.  Tickets are $10 each 
and will be available at the Rec Desk starting on Monday, 
12/17.  This event will be open seating. 
 

 

SPANISH LAKES COUNTRY CLUB VILLAGE 
Website: SLCCV.org           

Email: slccvrec@spanishlakes.com 
Friday, December 14, 2018 

        John Brennan, Park Manager                 Debbie Wilson, Recreation Director 
Service Desk 466-1553         Recreation Desk 466-0777 

Office Manager:  Judy Zimmerman 
Recreation Staff:  MaryAnn, Linda, Ellen, Charlie, Dianne, Beth, Pat, Rick, Rich,Bill 

and Ted, who keeps our pool areas looking great! 
Housekeeper:  Holly 

BINGO MONDAY 5:30PM   DOORS OPEN 4:30PM 
BADGES MUST BE WORN WHEN USING ANY OF THE FACILITIES 

Desk hours:  8:00am – 12:00pm   1:00pm – 5:00pm     6:00pm –10:00pm 

Spanishlakesinfo.comThe new Spanish Lakes information page is live.  For up to the minute information on emergency situations such as 
water breaks, hurricane information and procedures, and much more, please sign up online or fill out a form at the Recreation Desk to be 
included in this program.  For emergency situations, you will now receive an e-mail in addition to our other contact methods to keep you 
informed and to provide special instructions if they become necessary.  Your contact information includes your name, the park you live in, your 
email address, any additional information email address, phone #, Cell phone #, Emergency Contact and address. 
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COMMUNITY CRUISE ON THE MSC SEASIDE 4/6/19 
Join your friends and neighbors on this great sailing 
toCozumel, Ocho Rios, Nassau and Grand Cayman. There are 
brochures and pricing sheets available at the recreation desk.  
If you are interested to learn more about this cruise and to 
sign up, give Jean Russ a call at 724-443-0990.  She can go 
over all the details and answer any questions you may have.  
There are still quite a few cabins available and we have buses 
reserved, however there are only 24 seats remaining on the 
bus. Please make your decision now as we will not be adding 
another bus. 

 
CHAIR YOGA SCHEDULE FOR DECEMBER 

There will be no Tuesday morning class in December.  Tuesday 
morning classes will resume on January 8, 2019.  Thursday 
evening class will continue as usual at 5:30.   

 
ENTRANCE FLAG POLE 

A new entrance flag has been raised in memory of Anthony F. 
Kovacs, donated by his loving wife, Mary.  Thank you to Mario 
Noverini for helping maintain the flag.  It is a busy job and 
most appreciated.  Mario is now our official flag man for our 
village.  A large thank you also to Charlie Mongrain who has 
been maintaining the entrance flag for several years and also 
to Tom Schneider for many years in the past…they both raised 
and lowered this flag and the parking lot flags for each holiday 
and national event.  The Veteran’s Club has always been most 
instrumental in supporting Gerrie Purcell in the endeavor.  
This is the 25th flag raised in memory of loved ones since 2005.  
The original flag was raised in 2003 in memory of Jim Purcell 
and dedicated to our village.  If you would like to reserve a flag 
in memory of a loved one, please contact Gerrie Purcell at 
772-461-4810. 
 

SAVE THE DATE 
Saturday, February 2nd, the 9th Hospice Square Dance for 
beginners.  This event is held in the Auditorium from 7 – 9 pm 
and the cost is only $5.00 per person. Yes, the New England 
Club will once again be sponsoring it and paying for all 
expenses with all donations going to Treasure Coast Hospice 
for CHARITY CARE.  Approx. $14,000 had been raised over 8 
dances, all going to Hospice.  More info will be in the 
December Village Voice.  Call Gerrie with any questions at 
772-461-4810. 

 
BOCCE BALL 

Tickets for this year’s event are now available at the Rec Desk 
for $10 each. The committee decided to try something a little 
different than in years past.  We will still be considered a 
formal affair, however, instead of having a sit-down catered 
meal, we will each bring a hearty appetizer to share as well as 
BYOB. This keeps the ticket price at a very affordable rate. The 
first hour or so will be for socializing with our friends and 
neighbors, the rest of the night we will dance to our 

favorite songs.  Our theme this year is “Precious Gems”.  
 
 
 

TRIVIA WITH DAN & PAUL 
Our next trivia night is on January 2nd in the auditorium.  Doors 
will open at 5:30 with trivia running from 6 – 8 p.m.  The cost 
is $3.00 per person, payable at the door that evening, 
ALLmonies is returned in prizes.  The teams are limited to 8 
people.  BYOB and snacks if you want.  Preferable nothing too 
messy.  There will be a 50/50 at the door, half to ticket buyers 
and half to Dan and Paul.  If you have any questions, please 
call Dan Burman at 772-828-1386 or Paul Fenton at 508-753-
1020. 

 
THREE RIVERS CLUB MEETING 

We will have our Christmas party at our next meeting on 
December 19th at 6:30. This will include our Famous Santa 
Story Gift Exchange with Christmas Trivia and lots of cookies.  
Join in the fun by bringing a $5 gift and a dozen cookies for 
tasting.  Coffee will be available. 
 

NORTH OF THE BORDER 
Our next meeting will be on December 20th at 6 p.m. in the 
lounge.  Please BYOB and a salad or appetizer to share.  There 
will be a Christmas sing-along also. 

 
NEIGHBORS HELPING NEIGHBORS NEEDS YOUR HELP 

Can’t get around?  Telephone Helpers can do either, it isn’t 
necessary to live in these specific areas.   
Telephone Helpers needed: 
  Area 2:  Arboles, Villa del Norte, Lagos 36-60 
  Area 3:  Flores des Norte, Lagos del Norte 62-77 
  Area 4: CAPT Needed-Joya, Julia, Ipanema,Lagos 1-29 
  Area 5D: Grande Camino Way 
  Area 6B: Ecuador Way 
  Area 8:  San Luis Obispo, Calle 188-192 
  Area 14: CAPT Needed- Calle 98-149 
Next meeting is Wednesday, January 30th @ 1:00 p.m. in the 
Pow Wow Room.   All are welcome. If you have any questions, 
call Gerrie Purcell at 772-461-4810 or Ja Floyd at 616-635-
1055. 

 
HOA SPONSORS CHRISTMAS DINNER AGAIN 

Once again, the HOA is sponsoring Christmas Dinner in the 
Auditorium of the Clubhouse on Christmas Day at 4:00 pm.  
We ask for hosts to organize a table of guests, there are sign-
up sheets in the folder opposite the vending machines in the 
clubhouse.  The HOA will reimburse each host the cost of the 
turkey and ham for their table.  The host is responsible for 
buying and preparing the ham and turkey with gravy, the 
setting of the table, decorations, etc.  It is up to the host 
whether they choose to provide eating utensils or have guests 
bring their own.  Guests sign up to be at the Host’s table and 
indicate what they will contribute to the meal.  This has been a 
wonderful occasion for many of our residents for the last 
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couple years.  Details will likely be shared at the next HOA 
meeting on 12/5 at 7 pm. 

 
 
 
 

HOA MEMBERSHIPS 
2019 Memberships will be sold on Monday Mornings in the 
card room from 8:30 – 9:30, as well as the next Happy Hour 
on 12/21.  You can always drop off your $3 membership fee at 
the Rec Desk in an envelope with your name, address and 
phone number included. 
 

FITNESS GAMES COORDINATORS 
The Coordinators’ meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 
January 2, 2019 from 3:00 – 3:45 in the Pow Wow room.  This 
is an important meeting to finalize the 2019 event schedule.  A 
tentative event schedule (based on last years schedule) will be 
forwarded to each coordinator prior to this meeting.  Please 
notify one of us as soon as possible of any needed changes to 
date or time.  We will also review the arrangements for the 
fitness participants’ sign-up days on January 5th and 12th and 
any last-minute equipment needs.  Coordinators are asked to 
call Bob or Jill Miller at 304-790-1589 if there is a question or a 
request for a change in the event date.  Last year was an 
outstanding year with over 200 registrants.  All the 
participants expressed great appreciation for your hard work 
and dedication to the program!!  Congratulations, and see you 
on January 2nd. 

 
PICKLEBALL NEWS 

Tickets for the Coach Mo Clinic are SOLD OUT.  The event will 
be held on Saturday, January 26, 2019 starting at 9:00 a.m.  
Participants will need to bring a paddle and pickleball to the 
clinic. 
 

MEN’S GOLF WINNERS 12/12/18 
“A” Flt: 1st Tony Will, 2nd Paul Judoin, 3rd Bill Weber 
“B” Flt: 1st John Bosworth, 2nd Todd Ertel, 3rd Geno Berry 
“C” Flt: 1st Paul Manley, 2nd Cookie Giordano, 3rd Nick Laresca 

Closest to Pin 
Teddy Smoot, John Jornov 

Birdie Pool 
Paul Manley (hole 1), John Bennett (hole 2), 
 Tony Will (holes 4&9), Jack Desotle (hole 5)  

Nick Laresca (hole 7), Paul Jodoin (hole 8) 
 
 

CHRISTMAS LIGHT CONTEST ENTRIES 
Want to get in the spirit?  Drive around our community to look 
at the homes who have entered the lights contest sponsored 
by COP.   
 47 San Roberto  54 Verde Vista 
 54 Vista de Laguna 63 Vista de Laguna 
 4 Montoya  147 Calle de Lagos 
 19 La Puerta del Norte 59 Flores del Norte 
 56 Calle de Lagos  87 Calle de Lagos 

 2 Julia   3 Julia 
 8 Julia   11 Julia 
 16 Cordillera  6 Jose Martin 
 69 Las Casitas  65 Las Casitas 
 1 Nuestra Isla 

 
 

TENNIS CLUB SOUP AND BREAD LUNCHEON 
The Tennis Club will hold the annual Soup and Bread 
Luncheon for members on Saturday, January 5, 2019.  This 
event will be held in the auditorium at the conclusion of that 
morning’s tennis matches.  Check the court bulletin board to 
sign up to play tennis and/or to come share lunch.  For more 
information call Chris S at 772-742-8047, Joyce H at 772-672-
4417 or Ellin G at 772-464-4631.  If you are coming to the 
luncheon, bring your own table setting (bowls, eating utensils, 
napkin and dessert plate) as well as your beverage. 

 
DECEMBER MEETINGS AND EVENTS 
* denotes an article in this bulletin 

14 *Appleknockers Meeting   5:00 
19 Bocce Meeting    3:30 
19 *Three Rivers Club   6:30 
20 *North of the Border   6:00 
21 *Happy Hour    5:00 
23 *Pat Clymer on the Harp in the Lounge 2:00 
25 *Christmas Dinner    4:00 
27 Book Club    7:00 
31 *New Year’s Eve Gala   8:00 
 

JANUARY MEETING AND EVENTS 
* denotes an article in this bulletin 

2 Men’s Golf Meeting   11:00 
 2 *Fitness Games Coord Meeting    3:00 
 2 *Dan & Paul Trivia     6:00 
 4 HOA Orthopedic Symposium    3:00 
 5 Fitness Games Registration    8:00 
 6 Fitness Games Registration    8:00 
 7 Ice Cream Social     1:00 
 8 *Services Corp Annual Meeting    4:00 
 8 *Rich Shultis Comedy Night    8:00 
 9 Ladies Golf Meeting   11:00 
 9 Pickleball Meeting     3:30 
 9 Veteran’s Club Meeting     7:00 
11 Breakfast      9:00 
10 Michigan Club Meeting     4:00 
11 Canadian Club Meeting     4:00 
12 *Bocce Ball      6:00 
14 Tennis Club Meeting   TBA 
15 New England Club Meeting    5:00 
16 Three Rivers Club Meeting    6:30 
17 Southern-n-othern Meeting    5:30 
17 North of the Border Meeting    6:00 
18 Happy Hour      5:00 
20 HOA Vegas Review Show   TBA 
22 Dart League Pizza Party     5:00 
23 Bocce Meeting      3:30 
25 Appleknockers Club Meeting    5:00 
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26 Tennis Club 50’s Dance     7:00 
28 Shuffleboard Club Meeting   3:00 
29 COP Appreciation Night Pot Luck  5:00 
30 HOA Meeting      7:00 
31 Book Club      7:00 


